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SUBJECT: 
A briefing on the Center for Children and Youth Justice’s Project Respect.
SUMMARY:
Center for Children & Youth Justice, in collaboration with YouthCare, has created Project Respect, statewide protocol for responding to youth who are trying to escape commercial sexual exploitation. Previous to the work of CCYA, there has been no standard, cross-system, best practice or coordinated response for youth trying to escape prostitution. Without a standardized response and training to implement it appropriately, law enforcement, the courts and other first responders may unintentionally perpetuate the problem and offer little hope or help to victims.
The Honorable Justice Bobbe Bridge (ret.), President, Chief  Executive Officer, Founder Center for Children & Youth Justice and Project Respect Project Coordinator Terri Kimball will provide an in depth presentation to the Committee on Project Respect.

BACKGROUND:
Center for Children & Youth Justice (CCYJ) was founded in 2006. The non-profit organization works to improve the lives of youth involved in Washington's foster care and juvenile justice systems. In partnership with parents, advocates and policymakers, the Center develops and advances innovative approaches to systemic changes that will support kids, stabilize families and strengthen communities.

That CCYJ worked with over 200 stakeholders statewide to create the Washington State Protocol for Commercially Sexually Exploited Children (CSEC). It is thought to be the first such protocol in the country. The focus of the protocol is on identifying, engaging and serving commercially sexually exploited youth - treating them like victims rather than criminals.

King County has a CSEC Task Force spearheaded by the Superior Court Judges, chaired by Judge Barbara Mack. The Task Force met for the first time on April 18, 2013, where CCYJ conducted training on how to implement the protocol at the local level.  CCYJ is working in a similar manner with four other Task Forces around the state including Tri Cities, Yakima County, Spokane County and Whatcom/Skagit Counties. In addition, CCYJ is working with the Washington State Center for Court Research to create and implement a statewide CSEC data collection plan, an effort supported by private funds. 

INVITED:

· The Honorable Justice Bobbe Bridge (ret.), President, Chief  Executive Officer, Founder Center for Children & Youth Justice
· Terri Kimball, Project Coordinator, Project Respect, Center for Children & Youth Justice
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Washington State Model Protocol for Commercially Sexually Exploited Children
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